REGULAR SESSION
Monday October 3, 2022

The Governing Body of the City of Silver Lake met in regular session at City Hall on Monday evening October 3, 2022, at 5:30 PM with Mayor Mack Smith conducting the meeting and the following Councilmembers present: Brad Bryant, Heath Robinson, and Larry Ross (3) Absent:  Jake Fisher and Steve Pegram (2). Also present was City Attorney Todd Luckman, Public Works Superintendent Willie Smith, Police Chief Marc McCune, City Clerk Liz Steckel, and Assistant Clerk Marie Beam. 

A motion was made by Councilmember Ross to approve the minutes of the September 19, 2022 meeting as written.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Bryant and carried.

Councilmember Bryant presented the monthly financial report.

[bookmark: _Hlk100060824]Claim vouchers in the amount of 10119.47 dollars were submitted to the Council for appropriation. An Ordinance entitled "An Ordinance Appropriating Money to Pay Certain Claims" was introduced. A motion was made by Councilmember Ross and seconded by Councilmember Robinson that said Ordinance be accepted as read and was then placed on final passage by a roll call vote: AYE: Brad Bryant, Heath Robinson and Larry Ross (3) NAY: None. With no further discussion the Ordinance was declared passed and was given No. 2539.

Proposed Council and Court dates for 2023 were approved by Council.  

Police Chief McCune presented the Monthly Police Report.  A Community Trunk or Treat will be held in the High School Parking Lot on Saturday October 29, 2022 from 4 to 6 PM.  The Open House for the new Police Station will be held Tuesday, October 18, 2022 from 5 to 7 PM.

[bookmark: _Hlk86761038]Public Works Utility Superintendent Smith presented the Monthly Public Works Report.  Superintendent Smith requested to move barriers at Little Lake Park to accommodate a walking path under construction by Mike Kruger.  Council approved.  Superintendent Smith requested to write a letter of recommendation for Viking Industrial Painting for the excellent job they did on painting the water tower.  Council directed Smith to write the letter.  Public Works Superintendent Smith is working on getting the lights around the tennis courts at Lion’s Park fixed.  Superintendent Smith and Council thanked Bahm Construction for donating the roll offs for the Community Clean-Up Day.

City Attorney Luckman discussed proposed changes to the new zoning map.  Superintendent Smith is to inform City Engineer Cox of the changes.  City Attorney Luckman also discussed a zoning issue.

Councilmember Ross asked that an inoperable vehicle be checked. Chief McCune and Superintendent Smith are to look into the matter.

Municipal Court is scheduled for Wednesday October 5, 2022.  The next Council meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 17, 2022, at 5:30 PM. The following meetings are scheduled for Monday, November 7, 2022, at 5:30 PM and Monday, November 21, 2022, at 5:30 PM.  

[bookmark: _Hlk86756197]With no further business to come before Council, Councilmember Ross moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:56 PM. Councilmember Robinson seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Marie Beam, Assistant Clerk
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